Troop 365 Committee Meeting
October 9, 2012
“The troop committee’s primary responsibilities
are supporting the Scoutmaster in delivering
quality troop program and handling troop administration.”

Attendees:  Jerry Roderick, Bill Alsnauer, Marian Greuling, Tim Hamner, Steve Kirk, Keith Stimpert, Gary Meyer, Karen Roderick, Steve Aspery, John Heywood, Steve Bailey, Tony Matlak
 
1.       Welcoming all present                                                       


2.       Treasurer Report, Matt Williams
a) budget review - the final budget for fiscal 2012 and the current budget were presented

b) WUMC requirements - WUMC went through an audit and in doing so, requested the financials of the troop.  The church has requested a change in reporting format.

c) Fund Raising 


* Fruit and greenery – Jamie P – nothing new to report


* Popcorn – Pete B - 
3.       Scoutmaster Report, Jerry Roderick
a)       Eagle update – 
Kyle S had COH recently
Mark A’s COH coming up on November 4

Alex J is in the process of planning COH

Drew T passed his eagle BOR.
Nick G project has been approved

Charlie R has had his project approved

James M has been working on his project
Still waiting on writings from Thomas S, Joe G and Alex S.  We have a large group of scouts who are juniors this year and have not yet had a write up of their project approved.
4.       Outdoor Chair, Gary Meyer
a) Upcoming events – Do we have enough adults to carry canoes etc.  Do we have a second rappelmaster?   Still need to turn in tour permit for rappelling.
b)  Turkey Shoot – sign ups could be stronger but anticipated to increase.  Steve will organize all needed adults.  
c)  Bus Report – Steve Aspery- has been painted and we just need lettering.  Thanks to all those who came out and worked on the bus.  It looks amazing.
5.       Indoor Chair, Bob Hoffman –  

6.       Advancement Chair, Tim Hamner

a) software update – Tim will be entering the information starting with the merit badge application.  There are more applications that he hopes to use in the near future.

b) Merit badge counselors, processes, who do we need? This has been meeting parents of new scouts to determine interest and expertise that could be shared in the form of a merit badge counselor.

7.  Training:


a) Committee Challenge – 

You must use internet explorer to be able to view the videos.

go to myscouting.scouting.org., 

Click e-learning.  

You won’t see the committee challenge under the learning option, it is under boy scout.    Use your user name and password. 
8.   Parental and new Scout Coordination

a) Outbound calling to each parent by a committee member  - Bill would like every family contacted to see what they are willing to do to help the troop. It was determined that the ASMs would like to call all the families of their scouts in order to get to know them better and in some cases make the first contact.

b) Survey them regarding questions they may have – Bill provided some questions and responses that can be used during the conversations

c) What will they help with over the coming year?

12.  ACTION: - these were left on the minutes from prior meeting and were not revisited during the October meeting.

· Steve Kirk will take ownership of checking the trailer for needed maintenance.

· Matt has suggested the major assets of the troop be inventoried to include where each item is housed.

· It was suggested that each scout, scouter and parents have a name tag on during the meeting.

· Order a committee book for each committee member.

· Steve Asperry will have an estimate for painting the bus by the next Committee meeting.  Up to about $400

· Please read the Scouter piece titled “Messengers of Peace”.  The Sept/October edition

· PLC will have a sign up sheet for the Turkey shoot.

· Bill or Jerry will speak with Joe Gilligan about help with the web.
· Each committee member should complete committee challenge prior to November’s meeting.
